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Dear colleagues, members, and non-members of MASSEE, 
 
We are pleased to inform you that the Mathematical Society of Sarajevo Canton, the Ministry for 
Education of Sarajevo Canton, and the Mathematical Society of South-Eastern Europe are 
organizing the 26th Junior Balkan Mathematical Olympiad – JBMO 2022. The JBMO 2022 will 
be a face-to-face event in Sarajevo, Bosnia and Herzegovina, from June 28 to July 3, 2022. The 
Host Organizer of the Olympiad is the Mathematical Society of Sarajevo Canton. The contest 
will take place on Thursday, June 30, 2022. 
 
On behalf of the Mathematical Society of Sarajevo Canton and the JBMO 2022 Organizing 
Committee, we kindly invite your country to express an interest in participating in the JBMO 
2022. 
 
The official team of a country participating in the JBMO consists of no more than six 
Contestants, the Leader and the Deputy Leader, jointly called Participants, and up to two 
Observers. All Contestants must have been born on or after December 30, 2006.  
 
The participation fee for the non-member country participants and observers in the JBMO 2022 
is 500 EUR per person in a double/triple room. The non-member countries should be approved 
by the MASSEE council unanimously for participation at least two months before the 
competition. 
 
Please follow the link below and submit the form to express interest in participating 

https://forms.gle/92HS5oRtcZcRkKQf9 
The deadline for submitting the initial expression of interest is March 25, 2022. 
 
Participation in the JBMO 2022 must be confirmed no later than April 30, 2022. Registration 
must be completed for Leaders, Deputy Leaders, and Observers no later than May 24, 2022, and 
for Contestants no later than June 10, 2022. 
 
For all inquiries, please use the email address: jbmo2022@pmf.unsa.ba 
The website of the JBMO 2022 will be set soon. 
 
We hope that your country will participate in this tremendous mathematical event. 
  
Prof. Dr. Senada Kalabušić 
President of the Mathematical Society of Sarajevo Canton  
Organizing Committee Chair 


